STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF SOLOMON ISLANDS AT THE 38TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
(10th May 2021, Geneva)
1. Madam President, Botswana welcomes the delegation of Solomon Islands to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. We commend Solomon Islands for signing and ratifying (4) four of the (9) nine core human rights treaties including the Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC).
3. We note that Solomon Islands has overdue reports with respect to some human rights mechanisms and bodies such as the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW). We call on Solomon Islands to expedite implementation of obligations under - treaty bodies to which she is a Party to.
4. Botswana is concerned at reports of high prevalence of child abuse and therefore makes the following recommendations that Solomon Islands:
4.1. Investigates reported cases of child abuse, including domestic violence and sexual abuse, and the reported sexual exploitation of girls in the logging and tourism industry, and ensure that perpetrators are brought to justice, and

4.2. Provides adequate resources towards enforcement of laws enacted to protect children from all forms of abuse and towards supporting child victims of violence and abuse.
We wish Solomon Islands a successful UPR review outcome.
I thank you, Madam President
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